
 

ILLINOIS 

CRIMINAL JUSTICE 

INFORMATION AUTHORITY 

 
300 W. Adams Street    Suite 200    Chicago, Illinois  60606    (312) 793-8550 

 

 
 

Fax: (312) 793-8422    TDD: (312) 793-4170    www.icjia.state.il.us 

 

August 26, 2015 

 

 

 

Ms. Carrie Flanigan 

Domestic Violence Coordinator 

Lake County State’s Attorney’s Office 

18 N. County Street 

Waukegan, Illinois 60085 

  

Dear Ms. Flanigan:  

 

I am writing with information concerning the continuation of Victims of Crime Act 

(VOCA) grants. Unfortunately we have not yet received the actual VOCA FFY15 Award, 

but we expect to continue funding at the same designations levels as last year. If the 

VOCA FFY15 Award is less than expected we will need to readdress these designation 

amounts and you will be informed of any changes.  

 

At the June 19, 2015 Budget Committee designation recommendations were approved for 

the anticipated VOCA award.  In order to assist you in beginning the continuation 

process without the actual FFY15 VOCA award, I have attached the Exhibit A and 

Exhibit B materials, as well as a boiler Cover Page, so you can begin the continuation 

material process. Please use the unofficial Federal designated amount of $61,127 for 

continuation of this program.  This designation requires a local matching contribution of 

$15,282. This designation will not be official until the actual FFY15 VOCA Award is 

received.  The agreement # will be 215077. 

 

 

If you have any questions concerning this designation, please feel free to call me at 312-

793-8404 or email me at Malea.Conro@Illinois.gov.  I look forward to working on the 

continuation of this program. 

 

Sincerely  
 

Malea Conro 

Malea Conro 

Criminal Justice Specialist 

Federal and State Grants Unit 

Enclosed  

 

Cc:  MF#215077 


